October 8, 1997

Ms. Linda Mason Vice President, Public Affairs CBS News 524 West 57th Street New York, New York 100190-2985

Dear Ms. Mason:

Thank you very much for speaking with Tom Samoluk and me yesterday about CBS archival film on the Kennedy assassination. We enjoyed meeting with you, Al Ortiz, and Doug McKinney, and deeply appreciate your willingness to pursue the project from within CBS. We believe that the potential donation by CBS (with appropriate copyright restrictions) will be of great value and interest to the American people.

Tom will continue to be in contact with Al Ortiz and Doug McKinney. We have sent a standard draft Deed of Gift form to Mr. Ortiz and we will be happy to discuss the terms of such and agreement with your attorneys at the appropriate time.

We are very encouraged by the wonderful cooperation we have thus far received. Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can clarify any issues for you.

Sincerely,

T. Jeremy Gunn Executive Director